
5TH REPORT OF THE 
 

TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
 
Meeting held on April 3, 2012, commencing at 12:12 p.m. 
 
PRESENT:  S. Brook (Chair), F. Berry, M. Channon, K. Dohnberg, S. Janes and M. Richings 
and B. Mercier (Secretary). 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  J. Dunham, M. Elmadhoon, K. Grabowski, I. Kalsi, S. McNally and S. 
Meksula.  
 
REGRETS:  K. Bogema. 

 
I YOUR COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 
Deerfield 
Homes Ltd. – 
3200 and 3260 
Singleton 
Avenue 

1. (2) That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) received and 
reviewed a Notice dated March 21, 2012, from T. Grawey, Senior Planner, with 
respect to an application submitted by Deerfield Homes Ltd. relating to the 
properties located at 3200 and 3260 Singleton Avenue.  The TAC indicated that, 
in its opinion, the site plan should include a pedestrian connection to the existing 
sidewalk on Southdale Road on the northeast and northwest corners of the 
development. 

Healthy 
Communities 
Partnership 
Middlesex-
London and 
Active and Safe 
Routes to 
School 

2. (5) That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) reviewed and 
received a communication and heard verbal delegations from B. McCall, 
Middlesex-London Health Unit, with respect to a community partner initiative of 
the Middlesex London Health Unit entitled, “Healthy Communities Partnership 
Middlesex-London”, and from D. Szoller, with respect to the Active and Safe 
Routes to School pilot project.  The TAC expressed its support for “The Toronto 
Charter for Physical Activity”, noting the benefits of active transportation and 
recognizing that active transportation is an important element of the London 
Transportation Master Plan’s objective to reduce reliance on the automobile. 

 3.  That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) received and 
noted the following: 

4th Report of 
the TAC 

(a) (1) the 4th Report of the Transportation Advisory Committee from its 
meeting held on March 6, 2012; 

Wastell 
Developments 
Inc. – 493 
Sunningdale 
Road East 

(b) (3) a Notice dated March 20, 2012, from N. McKee, Senior Planner, 
with respect to an application submitted by Wastell Developments Inc. relating to 
the property located at 493 Sunningdale Road East, west of Adelaide Street 
North and east of Bluebell Road; 

City of London – 
290, 296, 316, 
318, 320, 326, 
328, 330, 358, 
378 and 400 
Horton Street, 
300 Wellington 
Street and 240, 
251, 263 and 
265 Waterloo 
Street 

(c) (4) a Notice dated March 2, 2012, from M. Tomazincic, Planner II, 
with respect to an application submitted by the City of London relating to the 
lands on the north side of Horton Street generally between Wellington Street and 
Colborne Street, comprising of 290, 296, 316, 318, 320, 326, 328, 330, 358, 378 
(southern portion) and 400 Horton Street, the southeastern portion of 300 
Wellington Street and 240 (southern portion), 251, 263 and 265 Waterloo Street; 

MTO Class 
Environmental 
Assessment 
Study 

(d) (6) a Notice from the Ontario Government with respect to the Ministry 
of Transportation’s Class Environmental Assessment Study for the new 
interchange at Highway 401 and Wonderland Road South in the City of London; 

2012 Annual 
Warranted 
Sidewalk 
Program 

(e) (7) a Report dated April 2, 2012, from the Acting Director, Planning, 
Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer, with respect to the 
2012 Annual Warranted Sidewalk Program; 

City of London – 
585-613-687 
and 604-650 
Sovereign Road  

(f) (8) a Notice dated April 2, 2012, from C. Smith, Planner II, with 
respect to an application submitted by the City of London relating to the 
properties located at 585-613-687 and 604-650 Sovereign Road; 
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Knutson 
Development 
Consultants Inc. 
– 176 and 184 
Rectory Street 

(g) (9) a Notice of Public Meeting dated March 30, 2012, from N. 
Musicco, Planner, with respect to an application submitted by Knutson 
Development Consultants Inc. relating to the properties located at 176 and 184 
Rectory Street; and,  

Filipe Abrantes 
and Daniel 
Mcfadden – 
497-499 Central 
Avenue  

(h) (10) a Notice of Public Meeting dated March 27, 2012, from M. 
Tomazincic, Planner II, with respect to an application submitted by Filipe 
Abrantes and Daniel Mcfadden relating to the properties located at 497-499 
Central Avenue. 

Next Meeting 4.  That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) will hold its 
next meeting on May 1, 2012. 

   The meeting adjourned at 1:13 p.m. 

 


